School Advisory Council Meeting

Friday, September 21, 2018

l.	Welcome
II.	School Advisory Council Membership Positions
Ш.	Approval of Minutes from May meeting
V.	School Advisory Council By-Laws
V.	School Advisory Council Meeting Dates for the School Year
۷I.	Principal's Report
VII.	PTA Report
7111	Adjourn

SAC Meeting Indian Trace Elementary Friday, May 11, 2018

- Welcome
- II. Approval of Minutes from April meeting: Mrs. Diaz made a correction. Motion to approve – Mrs. Mazzi; seconded – Mrs. Tolbert-Lewis. SAF minutes motion to approve – Mrs. Macfie; seconded – Mrs. Tolbert-Lewis.
- III. Principal's Report:

Thank you for a productive year. Join us for our volunteer breakfast on May 21. Thank you for our staff members.

Updates: all testing is complete, minus a few make-ups. Thank you, Sandra Thomas. Should be getting first round of test results back in short time. Very positive for the results. At a district meeting, Mrs. Winder learned that we should have our school grades out by July 1.

Budget: Budget conference was held. Projected 730 students. Teachers have tentative placements.

Facilities updates: Some blue tarps – district is working on solving this problem. Mrs. Winder asked for a modular building, but it is up to the district.

School Choice Ballet – Mrs. Winder shared the School Choice Enhancement Ballot. Option 1 is for Renovation of Kindergarten Playground \$75,000 and Safety enhancements \$25,000. Option 2 is for Renovation of Kindergarten Playground \$75,000 and Technology Upgrades \$25,000. Mrs. Diaz questioned the need for technology upgrades. Mrs. Mila suggested upgrades to the Media Center. Mr. Sampedro questioned the Safety Enhancements and the costs associated with it. Mrs. Mila questioned being able to purchase a new marquee with additional PTA support, but then that might affect the programs already supported by PTA would have to be looked at. Mrs. Diaz expressed approval for using Technology for Option 2. Consensus was approved for technology.

The City of Weston has agreed to redo the basket ball courts and playground. They will put a fence around those areas for recess. The school can put a lock on the gate. When Coach is out there, it will be only one class as a time, and the area will be moved closer to the school. Work will be started this summer. Coach will still be able to have his camp.

Mr. Sampedro questioned the additional police presence. Mrs. Winder informed the group that we now have a full-time police officer. We also have Broward Schools Police, formerly called SIU. Mr. Sampedro shared how the Miami Dade school system is working their

program for police presence. Mrs. Winder also shared that we have additional police presence at car pool.

Mrs. Browne shared the school wide behavior plan. This is a positive behavior plan. Mrs. Thomas, Guidance Counselor, has many programs to promote positive behavior. The purpose of this document is to reduce negative referrals. Please review at your leisure and feel free to contact Mrs. Browne with your questions and/or comments. We want our children to feel safe and included in our school.

Membership for next year: Mrs. Schultz-Filo asked the group who will still be able to stay on the board. Mrs. Casserly will be retiring. (non-instructional position) Mrs. Winder thanked Mrs. Schultz-Filo for her incredible efforts as SAC Chair.

IV. PTA Report:

Mrs. Mazzi, PTA President, informed the group that the final General Meeting is May 18. Mrs. Winder thanked Mrs. Mazzi for her incredible year as President.

V. SAF Report:

May 24 is the final meeting with a celebration.

Adjourn – Mrs. Schultz-Filo thanked everyone again. Motion to adjourn – Mrs. Diaz. seconded – Mrs. Casserly.